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[Debate]
Long Covid
---------(...)
Carol Monaghan
I congratulate the hon. Member for Oxford West and Abingdon (Layla
Moran) on securing this afternoon's debate. For the past three years, I
have been involved with individuals living with myalgic
encephalomyelitis, a post-viral condition triggered by a virus such as
flu or, in some cases, severe acute respiratory syndrome. Knowledge of
post-viral conditions, particularly with regards to activity management,
is essential for the many people now living with long covid. As early as
January last year, some people expressed concerns that this mysterious
new coronavirus could produce similar post-viral effects. However, the
sheer numbers affected by long covid is a serious health challenge.
(...)
Today, we had a study by Public Health England that shows that those who
have had covid will have immunity for about five months post-infection.
Those who are living with post-viral conditions such as long covid or,
indeed, ME, should therefore be considered vulnerable beyond the five
months and prioritised for vaccine. Finally, it has taken decades of
campaigning, largely due to the lack of belief(...)

Debbie Abrahams
(...)
I am pleased at the speed with which NICE has brought forward its
guidelines for managing long covid. I particularly like the recommended

holistic healthcare approach when assessing patients with symptoms
between four weeks and 12 weeks, and after 12 weeks, with the emphasis
on empathy and acknowledging the impact that the symptoms may be having
on the patient's day-to-day life, including their ability to work.
However, I was surprised that there was no reference to immunology or
immune therapies. I hope that we have learned from the mistakes made in
how we prevent, treat and care for people suffering with chronic fatigue
syndrome, also known as ME, and post-viral syndrome.
(...)

Mr Alistair Carmichael
(...)
One point that I really want to get across in the short time available
to me is that so little is yet known about long covid. We have an
emerging picture, but those in Government have to demonstrate a bit of
humility in their response, accepting that we do not yet know the full
picture of how this will affect people. There must be more flexibility
in how the system responds to people who are affected in this way. The
point has been made to me by constituents that there is a lot of
crossover between the symptoms and treatment of people with long covid
and those who suffer from ME; I think that point was also made by the
hon. Member for Oldham East and Saddleworth (Debbie Abrahams).
Certainly, looking back over the years at the way in which the benefits
system has coped with people who suffer from ME, let alone the medical
profession, we can see that this will be a problem with which we shall
have to come to terms for some considerable time.
(...)

Neale Hanvey
(...)
Research suggests that 10% of the infected population will suffer from
long covid and, in line with other post-viral syndromes such as ME, it
may become a chronic, potentially lifelong condition. The president of
the British Society for Immunology has said: 'As the pandemic has gone
on, it has become clear that...Covid-19 is more far reaching than
affecting just the respiratory system'.
(...)

Layla Moran
Several Members mentioned that there are learnings that we must take
from other conditions. In particular, ME was mentioned by the hon.
Member for Glasgow North West (Carol Monaghan), among others. I thank
her for her work and leadership on the all-party parliamentary group on
ME. There is a lot that we can learn from that.
(...)
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